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Newsletter 
September, 2020 

GFWC Zwaanendael Women’s Club 
www.gfwcZwaanendael.org          ZClubLewes@gmail.com 

A member of the General Federation of Women's Clubs      

  

Tuesday, September 15 
General Meeting 

Via Zoom 
1:00 pm 

 
In a few days you will receive an email invitation to  

join us on Zoom for our monthly meeting as well as the meeting agenda. 
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Saturday, October 10 
Sunday, October 11 

 

Fall Expo 
 

Details to follow 

 
 

 

Saturday, November 7 
 

Toys for Tots Kick-off 
 

Details to follow 

 

Dates to Remember 

 

Sunday, October 18 - Sunday, October 24 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Details to follow 

 
 
 

 

Thursday, September 17 
 

Deadline for  
Receipt of Garage Sale Items  

 

See Flyer Below 
 
 
 

Shopper Fundraiser 
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Suffragette Profiles
Friday, September 11

 12:00 noon
GFWC Zwaanendael Women’s Club members present profiles 

of prominent suffragettes who worked tirelessly for women’s right to vote.  
Click here to register for this FREE Zoom event

https://history.delaware.gov/22nd-annual-chautauqua/

These programs are part of the Zwaanendael Museum’s 22nd Annual Chautauqua Tent Show: Women’s
Work: Campaigning for Social Change.  The full schedule of activities run from 12:00 pm to 8:30 pm. on
Sept. 10 & 11. Streaming Live Via Zoom.  See link above to register for these FREE events.  Limited space.

ALSO: “Women Never Quit”, Thursday, September 10 at 1:15 pm 
Henrietta Belcher-Stack discusses overcoming ovarian cancer by 
focusing on the positive and staying active.  

gfwcZwaanendael.org  - A member of the General Federation of Women's Clubs

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 11 
Still places available; Register now! 
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What Is Your Voice  
 

• Items Needed: 
Size 6 diapers – Boys socks, Size 4-10 - Gas cards 
Pine Sol – Comet cleanser - Windex glass cleaner 
Liquid hand soap with disinfectant 
Liquid dish soap - Dishwasher pods - Toilet cleaner 

 All-purpose spray cleaner with bleach 
 
 

• Bakers Needed for their Saturday, September 26 yard sale.  
Looking for cookies, packaged 2 to a bag. 
 

Contact Terry Yates if you can bake or donate items. 
 
 

 

 

Domestic Violence and Sexual Assault  
Awareness and Prevention 

  
 

 

 

People’s Place is in need of hotel sized toiletries and socks 
for women and children.  Contact Mary Anne Rocks if you have 
any donations. 
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History Corner 
Nancy H. Phillips, Club Historian  

Information for the Period 1913-1915 

President Maggie Norman 
Taken from Day Book 1 

• Club meetings were now being held in the homes of the members. 
 

• The first President’s luncheon was held in February 1914; Seven members 
attended.  
 

• The members contributed to the Belgium War Relief movement by knitting 
gloves and scarves.  
 

• The club emphasis was placed on education due to the changing times.  
 

• For many years the club held a Children’s Day in April. The members became 
active in getting legislation passed protecting children in the labor movement.   
A bill was passed in 1913 , known as the Child Labor Bill, prohibiting children 
from working under the age of sixteen.  
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Shop in Store or on-line, October 14th & 15th  and 
a donation will be made to Z Club. Just choose 
GFWC Zwanendael Women’s Club from their 
pre-registered list of organizations. 

Boscovs.com 
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Committee News 
 

 All Z Club members ae encouraged to contact the Committee Chairs 
or Program Coordinators listed below to see where assistance may be 
needed. 
 
Much of the work can be done virtually or in a contact-free fashion.  
 
Contact information can be found in the member directory located in 
the members are of the website. gfwcZwaanendael.org. 
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Civic Engagement and Outreach: 

Stockings for Soldiers  

 
WE NEED YOUR HELP to support our brave troops who are away from their homes and 
families during this Holiday Season.  To date Stockings for Soldiers Delaware has sent roughly 
120,000 stockings and Holiday Cards to our deployed men and women. 
 
We are looking for Holiday Greeting Cards with a message of support and friendship (include 
return address for a possible reply); Monetary donations with checks made payable to 
Stockings for Soldiers, Inc.; and items suggested below. Please, no aerosol cans, bars of soap 
or hand sanitizer. 
 

 
 

 

17th Annual 
Stockings for Soldiers 

Small Individually Packaged Meals / 8 oz or less 
Tuna/Lasagna / Beefaroni 
Ramen Noodle Soup / Singles Preferred 
Slim Jims / Beef Jerky 
Small Candy - Chocolate is Great! 
Mini Candy Bars – Send Your Favorite 
Christmas / Halloween Candy 
Granola/Fruit / Breakfast Bars 
Cookies / Nuts/Pretzels / Trail Mix – Less than 12oz Size 
Fruit Roll-ups / Gushers/Cracker Jacks  
Chewing Gum 
 

Crew Socks, Mole Skin 
Toothbrushes / Small Toothpaste 
Small Toiletries and Lotions 
Chap Stick and Lip Balm 
Razors – Individual Packs 
Hand/Foot Warmers 
Baby Wipes / Foot Powder / Sun Block 
Fly Swatters 
Paperback Books (No Romance 
Novels) 
Crossword / Soduko Puzzles 
Pocket Games and Puzzles 
 DVD Movies and Music CD’s 
Beanie Babies 
Dog / Canine items for our K9 Heroes 

Flavored Drink Mixes (Single Packets):  
Lemonade, Hot Chocolate, Teas, Coffee 

Notes: Smaller, individual sized packaging is preferred to fit into individually packed stockings. We accept all 
sized packages/containers as donations; larger items are sent to units for snacking.  

For more information or If you would like to help out with the stocking assembly, please 
check out the details in the following link:  www.Stockingsforsoldiers.org.   

 
WE WILL NOTIFY YOU SOON OF THE DROP- OFF LOCATION FOR YOUR DONATIONS  

BUT WANTED TO GIVE YOU PLENTY OF TIME TO SHOP FOR OUR SOLDIERS.   
Questions? Contact Laurie Whittenberger at LeWhittenberger@gmail.com 
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Terry Yates (left) passes the gavel to 2020-2022 president Vickie Burrier 
Background (l-r) Cindy DeEmedio, Corresponding Secretary; Mary Anne Rocks, Recording Secretary; 
Mary Kosowski, Treasurer; and Lynn Barberi, Vice-President. 

Foreground:  Henrietta Belcher-Stack 
conducting the induction ceremony with 
Treasurer Mary Kosowski; Background (l-r)  Terry 
Yates, Director; Ellen Grillo, Parliamentarian; 
Cindy DeEmedio, Corresponding Secretary; and 
Mary Anne Rocks, Recording Secretary.  

Board Induction, August 18 
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Please submit information for the newsletter to  

KathyJoCochran@comcast.net 
Deadline for the October newsletter is  

Monday, October 12 
 

The newsletter is emailed to members mid-month  
and can also be found on the club website. 

 

Committee Chairs,  

Please Take Note of 

Newsletter Deadline 

Lynn Barberi portraying Alice Paul 
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Seeking 
Yard Sale Items

 We are seeking yard sale items for our participation
in the American Legion Yard Sale.   

 T H E  Y A R D  S A L E  W I L L  T A K E  P L A C E  O N  S A T U R D A Y ,  S E P T E M B E R  1 9  F R O M  8 - 2  
A T  T H E  A M E R I C A N  L E G I O N  P O S T ,  3 1 7 6 8  L E G I O N  P O S T  R O A D ,  M I L L S B O R O .  

by Thursday, September 17

Please drop off donations to
Vickie Burrier's front porch

33753 Caddie's Way
in the Baywood Greens neighborhood, Millsboro

 Proceeds to benefit Z Club programs

 If you need your items picked up,  

contact Kathy Cochran at 410-371-8892
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The Community Service Programs Have Been Reorganized and 
Renamed.   Please Familiarize Yourself With This New Information. 
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The GFWC Member Portal - MemberSuite - is Here! 
 

This is a new addition to the GFWC Website for members to manage 
communication and activities with the national organization. 

To set up your Account 
 

• - Visit www.GFWC.org/MemberPortal 
- In the top, right corner of the page, click on the "person" icon to the right of the     
shopping card - choose "Login" 

• - If it is your first visit, you'll see "Need an account? Sign Up". Click on Sign Up. 
• - Create your new account information 
§ - Username (all lower case, no spaces) 
§ - Your email address (preferably, the one you currently use to receive club 

information) 
§ - Create a password (and, keep track of it somewhere safe) 
• - Click Sign Up (follow the onscreen instructions) 
• - Check your Email - You will receive an email verification code to enter to activate 

your account. 
• - Login and update your Profile information and select your email communication 

preferences. 

- If you need assistance, please email GFWC@GFWC.org or call 202-347-3168. 
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Finances forWomen!

T H E  W O M E N ' S  C L U B  O F
O D E S S A

P R E S E N T S . . .

W I T H  N A T E  E A S T E R D A Y ,  F I N A N C I A L
A D V I S O R

A L L  S E M I N A R S  W I L L  B E  A T  4 : 3 0 P M

O N  Z O O M  P L E A S E  C O N T A C T  U S  A T

C H R I S T M A S I N O D E S S A @ G M A I L . C O M

F O R  I N F O R M A T I O N  A N D  T O  R E C I E V E

L O G I N  I N F O R M A T I O N

September 8th-Pre-retirement
October 13th- Retirement

November 10th- Scams

Women’s Club of Odessa 


